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Osceola County – SW WACS # 89544  
J.E.D. Solid Waste Management Facility 
Approval of Certification of Construction Completion – 2015 Landfill Gas Collection and Control 
System (GCCS) Expansion 

 
 
Dear Mr. Wills: 
 
The Department has completed its review of the “Construction Record Documentation Report 2015 Gas 
Collection and Control System Expansion” report, dated 5/18/16 and submitted 5/20/16.  Golder Associates 
submitted the report on your behalf. 
 
Based on our review of the report and certification by Professional Engineer of Record, Kevin Brown 
(sealed on 5/20/16), the Department concurs that the facility has completed construction of the GCCS 
expansion and that it is substantially consistent with plans and specifications approved in DEP Permit No. 
SC49-0199726-017 as modified by 0199726-028-SC-IM. 
 
The Department considers the gas collection system expansion as meeting the intent of 40 Code of Federal 
Regulations 60.759(a)(3), that is, siting of collection devices at a sufficient density to resolve parameter 
exceedances documented in the “2015 Second NSPS Semi-annual Report” dated and received 3/1/16. 
If you have any questions, please contact Allen Rainey at 407-897-2929 or by email at 
allen.rainey@dep.state.fl.us. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
F. Thomas Lubozynski, P.E. 
Environmental Administrator  
Waste, Air, and Stormwater Permitting 
 
FTL/ar 
 
cc:   Don E. Grigg – Golder Associates, don_grigg@golder.com 

Kevin S. Brown, P.E. – Golder Associates, kevin_brown@golder.com 


